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We are delighted to announce that our lovely Anita 
Paxton was voted our Volunteer of the Year at the 
Hub. 

 
We are so deeply grateful for the extraordinary 
contribution Anita has made to BSSG and the Hub 
since she joined us last year. Always so wise, caring 
and warm to all of us - the wonderful ambience we 
enjoy at the Hub and bowls is largely due to 
everything she does for us, and always with a smile. 
 
Thank you, Anita, and congratulations from us all! 

Ingredients 
250g Macaroni 
250g Mature Cheddar 
250ml evaporated  milk 
2 eggs 
Grating of fresh nutmeg 
Salt and pepper to taste 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Method 
 
• Preheat oven to 250ºC 
• Cook macaroni  boiling water (as per 

instructions on packet) 
• While macaroni is cooking, combine milk, eggs, 

and nutmeg in food processor (or blend with 
mixer). 

• Grate cheese and add to mixture, stirring by 
hand. 

• Drain macaroni and pour sauce mixture over - 
stir well and season with salt and pepper. 

• Pour into shallow baking dish/casserole dish 
and cook in the very hot oven for about 15 
minutes or until it is bubbling and blistering on 
top. 

 
This quantity should serve 4 people. 
 

Our Volunteer of the Year 
By Vivienne Harkness 

Macaroni Cheese 
by Liz Berryman 

Vale Arthur Fraser   
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Arthur was a long time member of the BSSG, 
attending meetings and being a keen member of our 
lawn bowls activity until ceasing due to ill health 
about 3 years ago.  
Arthur passed away on Saturday May 20. We pass 
on our deepest sympathy to wife Pat, son Glenn 
and family. 

Coming Event 
The BSSG and Knox Stroke Group shall get togeth-
er for our Annual Christmas in July on  
Thursday 20 July at the Matthew Flinders Hotel 
Chadstone. Members shall be advised further clos-
er to the event. 

A winner never quits 
And a quitter never wins 

- Gus Mercurio 
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The Hub continues to attract new people and new 
ideas for activities, which is very encouraging and it 
is so lovely to experience the warm ambience 
shared between our volunteers and members. 
 
However, we would like to see more members 
making more use of the Hub with all it has to offer, 
despite the chill wind and rain of Winter. 
 
While speaking of Winter, Frances Chapman has 
volunteered to run a new activity – knitting squares 
for either disadvantaged children and/or the 
homeless to make into rugs to provide warmth for 
those in need. 
 
A project like this will not only show our concern 
for others – but it will also provide therapeutic 
fulfilment for our members, knitting as they watch 
TV or listen to music. There is plenty of wool 
available at the Hub to keep your needles clicking!  

 
We also propose to hold a Pot Luck BYO Lunch to 
share on the last Friday of each month at 12.30pm, 
when completed squares can be brought in and laid 
out ready for stitching/crocheting together by 
anyone able and willing to complete this task. Wool 
will be available to replenish your supplies. 
 
Please contact Frances on 9857 9106 if you would 
like to become part of this wonderful and worthy, 
feel good project. 

Thanks to our sponsors  
Rotary Clubs of Balwyn, Camberwell, Kew and Preston 

Presidentõs Report 
by Vivienne Harkness 

 
I would also like to record the invaluable support we 
have had and are continuing to have from students 
of Carey Baptist Grammar School. 
 
Recently we had fourteen Year 9 students visit us 
at the Hub as part of their Community Service. 
They observed the ableX & M machines being used, 
and new member Rob Ewing gave the students an 
inspirational talk about having a stroke and making 
the most of oneõs situation. The students also 
joined in with the highly successful Aphasia Group 
being convened by Juley – a wonderful experience 
for all concerned and enjoyed the excellent 
exercises demonstrated by Aimee Bush. 
 
Their day concluded with a working bee assembling 
and packaging the gift cards – a much needed 
project as the cards are selling so well and joining 
in with some craft activities, convened by Catherine 
McCullach. 
 
The students left with a far greater awareness of 
stroke and the aims of the Hub and also forty gift 
cards, which they have already sold!! 
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The BSSG group are back bowling for 2017. We are 
in our thirteenth year of bowling at the MCC Kew 
Sports Club, held each Monday from 10am until 
11am followed by morning tea and a chat among 
members. It has been a very successful BSSG 
activity which encourages members to exercise by 
doing a bit of gentle walking and also in the process 
of bowling improving their balance. We are 
fortunate at MCC Kew Bowls to have six wonderful 
volunteers to coach & assist members on the green.  

The other exercise programme that the BSSG 
encourages members to attend is held at the 
Hawthorn Aquatic and Leisure Centre on 
Wednesday (10am) & Friday (2pm).  

Sadly, many older people fail to make the effort to 
have some form of exercise. The saying "use it or 
lose it" in this context is a very accurate one. There 
is hardly a day goes by in the media without the 
benefits of exercise being embraced - loss of 
weight, muscle strengthening, stronger bones, lower 
heart rate, reduce chances of heart disease, 
improve memory, reduces stress, type 2 diabetes, a 
number of types of cancer, arthritis and falls.                                                                              
Your health is largely in your hands, if you have 
concerns about an exercise programme consult your 
doctor. For any questions on the BSSG Exercise 
programmes please contact me. 

Any queries should be directed to Brian OõMeara at 

bomeara12@msn.com or 9818 2511 

Community Stroke Hub. This platform is a great 
way to reach stroke survivors from anywhere in the 
world, particularly young stroke survivors. 
As the Hub grows in members and activity, 
resources (and therefore costs) are also on the 
rise. As an established community service, it is 
essential that sustainability is attained so that the 
Hub can remain operational to support the many 
stroke survivors in Boroondara and beyond. We 
know the great importance this Hub is in the 
recovery, mental health and community engagement 
of stroke survivors, as members travel from beyond 
Boroondara for our services. A small fee for visits, 
to the amount of less than a cup of coffee(perhaps 
$2 per day), will be required, in which members can 
attend as many activities as much as they like in 
that day. In the upcoming months, a Hub card will 
be launched to make this process simple. Watch 
this space! 
 
Hereõs to the next three busy months at the Hub. I 
hope to see you around the Hub soon – with the 
heater on it is always toasty warm here. 

Lawn Bowls and Exercise 
by Brian OõMeara 

Happy Winter to all our members and I hope youõre 
all staying warm in this cold weather! 
 
The past three months have been most exciting for 
the Hub, with new activities, special events and 
many new initiatives launched. 
 
The Young Stroke Support Group, which runs on 
Thursday evenings fortnightly, is one of the most 
successful launches of a new program the Hub has 
seen. In its second month, the group is 10 members 
big and meetings are always fruitful and moving. 
The stories of the young stroke survivors are 
equally inspiring and spurring, as it is clear the 
supports for stroke survivors in the general 
community need to improve. It will be exciting to 
see what this group achieves, as members are 
willing to campaign and lobby to improve outcomes 
for young stroke survivors. 
 
We celebrated National Volunteer Week with a 
luncheon on May 1st at the Hub. Volunteers were 
presented with certificates by Phillip Healey, the 
Mayor of Boroondara, to acknowledge their 
invaluable contributions. The theme this year was 
òGive Happy, Live Happyó which is related to health 
and well-being. It has been proven that people who 
volunteer are happier, healthier and live longer than 
those who donõt. The Boroondara Community Stroke 
Hub boasts almost 30 volunteers – all of which who 
play different roles and are vital in the running of 
this Hub. Congratulations to Anita Paxton, our 
Volunteer of the Year as voted by the BSSG 
committee for her massive contributions in ableX & 
M, bowls, driving, and general helpfulness. Also, a 
big welcome to our new volunteers, Zhong Hou, 
Christine Stephens, Jocelyn Brooks, and Rosemary 
Jacobs - we are so grateful you have chosen our 
organisation to donate your time and effort. The 
Hub has also launched the Volunteer Program which 
ensures our processes are in line with the National 
Standards of Volunteering. 
 
In online news, the Stroke Library has been 
launched on our website (www.bssg.org.au) where 
members can access articles, books and websites 
based on topics of interest including mind and body, 
stroke stories, mental health, recovery, art and 
humour. The Facebook page for BCSH has also been 
launched – search @bcstrokehub or Boroondara 

Coordinators Report 
by Juley Thai 

Next week we have another forty Year 8 students, 
who will again be addressed by Rob Ewing and 
continue to assemble our gift cards. 
 
Thank you Carey Baptist Grammar School for your 
interest in us at BSSG. 
 
Finally, your committee and I hope to see you at one 
of our meetings or around the Hub soon – we are a 
very happy friendly group of people – so rug up and 
enjoy the empathy and companionship! 
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BSSG Contact Details:  
PO Box 2260 Hawthorn, 3122  

www.bssg.org.au   
President: Vivienne Harkness 
40 Melville St Hawthorn 

0417 054 511 
Editor: Michael Shallard 
michael.shallard@gmail.com 

We are building a small library of books, fact 
sheets and DVDs in our Stroke Hub. Many of these 
are stroke related but others are of general 
interest, including books authored by BSSG 
members. You are invited to come into the Stroke 
Hub and browse our collection. You can also borrow 
some of these books as well. 
 
I have included a summary of two books here. One 
is called 'Reinventing Emma' and was written by 
Emma Gee who many of you will know, and the other 
is 'Rainbow No End' written by Lloyd Knight who 
we all know so well. Both are very good reads.  
 
Reinventing Emma, by Emma Gee.  
 
Emma Gee is one of Australia's acclaimed 
ôInspirational Speakersõ, offering her thoughts and 
solutions on client-centered care and resilience 
through her keynote presentations, workshops and 
consultancy. With a background in Occupational 
Therapy and as a Stroke Survivor, Emma is a 
renowned expert and a living example of what it 
takes to step in another's shoes and truly bounce 
back in life. Through her inspiring presentations, 
Emma is able to both captivate and challenge her 
audiences to consider what IS possible in their own 
lives. Learning to speak again post-stroke and 
realising the importance of sharing her story to 
help others were the catalysts for Emma taking on 
speaking professionally. Today, thousands of 
presentations later, as an Inspirational Speaker, 
Emma has incredibly broad client group from 
healthcare (associations, hospitals and 
rehabilitation facilities); businesses & corporate 
events; community organisations; through to 
educational facilities. She is also about to publish 
her first book. Emma is passionate about enhancing 
client-centered service delivery and resilience in 
the lives of all she works with and promises to leave 
her audiences inspired to bounce back and step up. 
Emma Gee's signature phrase is "that it's not what 
happens to you that matters, it's how you choose to 
deal with it!" will see her audiences moving past 
life's hurdles to what's possible. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Stroke Hub Library 
By Paul Fullerton 

Rainbow No End, by Lloyd Knight. 
 
Lloyd Knightõs novel is titled ôRainbow No Endõ and 
is a very good read, and somehow relevant in todays 
political climate. 

This fictional story about an Australian Secret 
Service agent is set in the present. However, it 
contains exciting flashbacks to his earlier wartime 
exploits in Korea and Japan and a lost love. He 
battles, almost single-handedly against internal 
skullduggery whilst trying to foil a terrorist plot to 
attack a foreign embassy. His adventures take him 
from capital cities, into the Australian bush and 
eventually to Turkey. 
 
 

http://www.bssg.org.au

